




Minutes of the EAB Meeting – November 20, 2023


Attendees:  Phil Brewer, Alan Brewster, John Karyczak, Curt Krushinsky.

Others: Jeremy Grant

The Meeting commenced at 7:04 PM. 

The minutes of the meeting of October 16, 2023 were approved as presented. 

Progress on the Energy Plan: 

· Phil Brewer – Phil tried to get ahold of the heads of school environment clubs, without success.  The next try will be with his two new Board of Education people, but that is not likely to be before the new year.
· Alan Brewster – Copies of a revised draft of the poster were sent to the EAB and the final version was revised by Jeremy.  Jeremy will post at the various places around the Parsons Center, this week.  Alan showed the final version to the EAB.
· James Day – Absent, so no progress reported.
· John Karyczak – UI will have more funds to distribute this coming year (starting in January).  He will distribute the new budget as soon as it is available.  The EAB should look at it quickly to get on the list for new projects.  Milford is qualified by virtue of one its census areas is an Environmental Justice Census Block, but we have to make sure that the effects of the grant funds on this area are highlighted.
· Curt Krushinsky – Curt reported that no call back was initiated, but John was pleased that Curt has reached out to Subaru.  John said that because the dealership was new, no response was not unusual.  Nothing was reported on about the effort to document the changes in the building codes for Milford.
· Tom Mele – Absent, so no progress reported.
· Pieter Moen – Absent, so no progress reported.


Other Events:

Plans have not yet been developed to meet the new Mayor, who was being sworn in at the same time as the EAB meeting.  Nothing has yet been done about the SCRCOG plans for its new initiative (Phil has been away for the last three weeks).  Progress will be reported at the next meeting.

Next Meeting

After discussion it was unanimously decided that we would not have a meeting in December.  Since the third Monday in January was Martin Luther King Jr.’s holiday we will hold the next meeting a week later.  The next meeting will be held by Zoom on January 22, 2024 at 7:00 PM.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:44 PM.
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